



Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 04 June 2018 in the Sedgwick Room, Dent

Present: Councillors Graham Dalton, Rita Corpe, Chris Evans, Danny Smith, Geoff Woof, Ian Mitchell, Martyn Knaption, Andy Cowton, Juliet Hoggar

District Councillors: Kevin Lancaster, Sheila Capstick

To be presented for acceptance at the Parish Council meeting on Monday 02 July 2018

41	/18	<p>Apologies for absence: RESOLVED to accept the apologies and note the reason from County Councillor Nick Cotton.</p>	
42	/18	<p>Declarations of Interest: RESOLVED that there were no interests to be declared.</p>	
43	/18	<p>Minutes of the meeting on 14 May 2018: RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 14 May 2018 as a correct record and a copy was duly signed by the Chair.</p>	
44	/18	<p>Clerk's Report: RESOLVED to accept the Clerk's report as a record of activity since the last meeting. The following points were raised:</p> <p>Item 4 – It was considered that last years verge maintenance was a huge success with safer roads for all users and that the requirement for training should be investigated further. It was suggested that we should find out exactly what training is required and where this available (Clerk to speak to CCC Highways). We should contact other councils who currently carry out this work to find out what training their contractors have had (Clerk to contact other councils). We should find out why this contractor requires training when farmers are free to cut hedges without such training (Clerk to speak to CCC Highways).</p> <p>Item 8 – It was suggested that we would be legally allowed to put posts on either side of the wall for the purposes of maintaining the wall (Chair and Clerk to meet with John Hyde and Geoff Woof to discuss this).</p> <p>Item 11 – An article should be placed in the Lookaround magazine advertising the fact that these trains are running.</p>	
45	/18	<p>Chair and Member Announcements: RESOLVED that there were no announcements from the Chair or any other member.</p>	
46	/18	<p>County and District Councillor Announcements: Councillor Ian Mitchell advised that at the AGM of SLDC he had been nominated to as representative to the Yorkshire Dale National Park Association. All agreed that it would be good news to have a local representative on the National Park committee. It was suggested that the Clerk speaks to Cumbria County Council regarding the state of Barth Bridge and to ask when repairs are likely to take place.</p>	
47	/18	<p>Public Forum: RESOLVED that there were no matters raised by members of the public present.</p>	
48	/18	<p>Internal Audit 2017/18: The report of the Internal Auditor, Jean Airey, was circulated and it was RESOLVED to approve and adopt this report.</p>	

Chairman:.....

Date:.....



Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 04 June 2018 in the Sedgwick Room, Dent

49	/18	<p>Flooding Signage: The meeting received an email from County Councillor Nick Cotton regarding the price of signs advising of a road liable to flooding, which would be in the region of £500 each. Councillor Cotton offered to match whatever funding the Parish Council decided to put into this from his own budget. RESOLVED to purchase 4 signs and to place one in each direction at Hippins and between Hall Bank and High Chapel on the road to Cowgill.</p>															
50	/18	<p>Noise Pollution: The meeting received details of a letter sent to SLDC and copied to the Parish Council regarding the use of a bird scaring device from a resident oat Stonehouse. This device had been used on a number of occasions recently and was disturbing the peace of residents in the area. It was noted that there had been no direct representation to councillors. RESOLVED to reply to the resident advising that the Parish Council is concerned about the use of this device but that the correct action had been taken by reporting it to Environmental Health at SLDC.</p>															
51	/18	<p>Finance: RESOLVED to note the account balances at: Current Account £16506.21 Deposit Account £32162.55</p> <p>RESOLVED to authorise the following payments:</p> <table border="1" style="width: 100%; border-collapse: collapse;"> <tr> <td>EON (Car Park Electricity May 2018)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">TBA</td> </tr> <tr> <td>WaterPlus (Car Park Water and Wastewater May 2018)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">TBA</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Scott Thornley (Admin and Clerk's Expenses May 2018)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£29.30</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Jim Brooksbank (Car Park Relief cover 18th May to 2nd June)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£68.00</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Jean Airey (Internal Audit 2017/18)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£96.62</td> </tr> <tr> <td>L Barker Ltd (Electrical Inspection and Defibrillator Installation)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£613.84</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Eden Farm Supplies (Fenceposts and wire for car park)</td> <td style="text-align: right;">£292.68</td> </tr> </table>	EON (Car Park Electricity May 2018)	TBA	WaterPlus (Car Park Water and Wastewater May 2018)	TBA	Scott Thornley (Admin and Clerk's Expenses May 2018)	£29.30	Jim Brooksbank (Car Park Relief cover 18 th May to 2 nd June)	£68.00	Jean Airey (Internal Audit 2017/18)	£96.62	L Barker Ltd (Electrical Inspection and Defibrillator Installation)	£613.84	Eden Farm Supplies (Fenceposts and wire for car park)	£292.68	
EON (Car Park Electricity May 2018)	TBA																
WaterPlus (Car Park Water and Wastewater May 2018)	TBA																
Scott Thornley (Admin and Clerk's Expenses May 2018)	£29.30																
Jim Brooksbank (Car Park Relief cover 18 th May to 2 nd June)	£68.00																
Jean Airey (Internal Audit 2017/18)	£96.62																
L Barker Ltd (Electrical Inspection and Defibrillator Installation)	£613.84																
Eden Farm Supplies (Fenceposts and wire for car park)	£292.68																
52	/18	<p>Planning: RESOLVED to support the following planning application:</p> <p>S/01/305/LB at Rash Bridge, Dentdale - listed building consent for works to bridge including repairs to voids in the arch soffits, partial re-pointing, repairs to downstream right hand training wall and repairs of scour and erosion to upstream right-hand abutment and embankment</p>															
53	/18	<p>Date of next meeting: RESOLVED to hold the next meeting on Monday 02 July 2018 at 7.30pm in the Sedgwick Room, Dent. Meeting closed at 8.30pm</p>															

Chairman:.....

Date:.....